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Oregon 
Department 
of Transportation

Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise Goal 

Federal Fiscal Years 2014 - 2016

Proposed Goal Withdrawn: Due to further 
review and refinement o f the data used in calculating 
the proposed overall Disadvantaged Business Enterprise 
(DBE) goal, notice o f the Oregon Department of 
Transportation’s proposed overall Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise (DBE) goal of 14.68% for Federal Highway 
Administration-funded projects is withdrawn. Additional 
information for a revised proposed DBE goal will be made 
available in another public notice.

Public Meeting Cancelled: The scheduled July 9, 
2013 public meeting in Salem was cancelled and will be 
rescheduled for a future date.

Questions on this notice can be directed to: ODOT, Office 
of Civil Rights, Attn: DBE Program Manager, 355 Capitol 
St. NE, MS 31, Salem, OR 97301 Fax: (503) 986-6382 
Phone: (503) 986-4350 OCRinforequest@odot.state. or. us

Win Sends Peninsula to State
The Peninsula Little League “Hit Squad" stands victorious after scoring an 8-0 shutout against 
Scappoose Monday evening to claim the Oregon District 1 Championship in softball for girls 
ages 11 and 12. The all-stars start their quest for a state title on Friday in Scappoose which is 
hosting the tournament.

Synthetic Turf for Delta Park
Timbers and 
Thoms support 
soccer upgrades

Chiropractic Auto Injury Clinic, PC
Zchon R. Jones, DC

333 NE Russell St., #200, Portland, OR. 97212
(503) 284-7838

Truly making a difference in the lives of 
Auto Accident victims and Injured Workers for nearly 20 years.

If you or someone you know has been in an accident, 
call us so we can help you with your needs. (503) 284-7838

We are located on the 
comer ofM LK and Russell 
Street, on the second floor

above the coffee shop.

Parkins Area

Russell St.
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A grass field at Delta Park in 
north Portland will be converted 
to a new all-weather turf field 
thanks to a partnership with the 
Portland Timbers and Portland 
Thoms.

The Portland City Council has 
approved an exciting partnership to 
make upgrades to the soccer fields 
at Delta Park in north Portland.

The Portland Timbers and Thoms 
will be the lead funding partners in 
converting a grass soccer field into 
a synthetic turf field complete with 
lights. The pro soccer teams will use 
the new field and a new building 
space for practices, for Timbers 
Academy program development, 
and for coaches’ training. When

not reserved for these purposes, 
the field, locker rooms and restrooms 
will be available for the public by 
permit.

Construction is expected to start 
in August, with the field scheduled 
for completion by fall.

“The Portland Timbers and Port­
land Thoms FC have established a 
standard of excellence in commu­
nity engagement both on and off 
the pitch,” says Portland Parks Com­
missioner Amanda Fritz. “We are 
very happy that this significant 
project is moving forward to im­
prove Delta Park for all users. Pub­
lic-private partnerships like this help 
make our city and our award-win­
ning park system  continue to 
thrive.”

An adjacent building at Delta 
Park will be updated with brand- 
new locker rooms and restroom fa­
cilities for field users as well.

Portland Parks and Recreation 
will provide $ 100,000 to the cost of 
the project via System Development 
Charges from development fees. The 
Portland Timbers and Portland 
Thoms will generously contribute 
the remaining funds, currently esti­
mated at $ 1.1 million dollars.

More than a decade ago, the citi­
zens of Portland committed to the 
Parks 2020 Vision for their park sys­
tem. Part of that vision includes a 
commitment to improve sports fields, 
including converting existing grass 
sports fields to all-weather synthetic 
turf fields and adding field lights at 
Delta Park.


